
法規名稱：EXCHANGE OF LETTERS BETWEEN THE COORDINATION COUNCIL FOR NORTH AMERICAN 

AFFAIRS AND THE AMERICAN INSTITUTE IN TAIWAN IN CORRECTION OF THE EXCHANGE OF 

LETTERS WHICH ENTERED INTO FORCE ON OCTOBER 1, 2013 CONCERNING THE AGREEMENT ON 

MUTUAL GRANTING OF RENT-FREE USE OF PROPERTY

簽訂日期：民國 103 年 03 月 25 日

生效日期：民國 103 年 03 月 25 日

American Institute In Taiwan Taipei Office

No.7, Ln. 134, Sec. 3, Xinyi Rd., Taipei City

TEL: +886 (2) 2162-2000

FAX:+886 (2) 2162-2251

February 10, 2014

AIT-0074-2014

Mr. David Ta-wei Lee

Chairman

Coordination Council for North American Affairs

Headquarters for Taipei Economic and Cultural

Representative Office in the U.S. (TECRO)

133 Po Ai Road Taipei, Taiwan

Dear Chairman Lee:

Reference is made to the Exchange of Letters between the

American Institute in Taiwan (AIT), and the Coordination Council

for North American Affairs, Headquarters for Taipei Economic and

Cultural Representative Office in the U.S. (TECRO) consisting of

AIT ’ s letter AIT B589 dated September 11, 2013 and TECRO ’ s

letter TECRO 10259002440 dated October 16, 2013.

A review of the Exchange of Letters has revealed the following

inaccuracies in the text that TECRO proposes to be corrected as

follows:



‧In paragraph 2 of AIT and TECRO’s Letters, the text “7, Lane 

  134, Xinyi Road, Section 3, Taipei ” should be corrected to

  read “ lot No. 138, Rui ’ An Section, Subsection 1, Daan

  District, Taipei ”

Upon our receipt of a written reply from you confirming your

agreement to this correction, this letter and your reply shall

constitute consent of AIT and TECRO to correct the Exchange of

Letters as set forth above. All other terms and conditions of

the Exchange of Letters shall remain the same. Thank you for

your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Christopher J. Marut

Director

Coordination Council for North American Affairs

Headquarters for Taipei Economic and Cultural Represcntative

Office in the U.S. (TECRO)

133 Bo Ai Road Taipei City 10048, Taiwan, Republic of China

TEL:(02)23119212

FOX:(02)23822651

Ref No.: TECRO 10300075890

March 25, 2014

Mr. Christopher J. Marut

Director

American Institute in Taiwan

Taipei Office

7, Lane 134, Xinyi Road, Sec. 3 Taipei 10659

Dear Chris Marut:



I have the honor to refer to your letter of February 10, 2014

which reads as follows:

“ Reference is made to the Exchange of Letters between the

American Institute in Taiwan (AIT), and the Coordination Council

for North American Affairs, Headquarters for Taipei Economic and

Cultural Representative Office in the U.S. (TECRO) consisting of

AIT ’ s letter AIT B589 dated September 11, 2013 and TECRO ’ s

letter TECRO 10259002440 dated October 16, 2013.

A review of the Exchange of Letters has revealed the following

inaccuracies in the text that TECRO proposes to be corrected as

follows:

‧In paragraph 2 of AIT and TECRO’s Letters, the text “7, Lane 

  134, Xinyi Road, Section 3, Taipei ” should be corrected to

  read “ lot No. 138, Rui ’ An Section, Subsection 1, Daan

  District, Taipei ”

Upon our receipt of a written reply from you confirming your

agreement to this correction, this letter and your reply shall

constitute consent of AIT and TECRO to correct the Exchange of

Letters as set forth above. All other terms and conditions of

the Exchange of Letters shall remain the same. ”

I take pleasure in confirming that TECRO agrees to this

correction and that your letter and this letter in reply shall

constitute consent of TECRO and AIT to correct the Exchange of

Letters as set forth in your letter, which shall become

effective on the date of this reply.

Sincerely yours,

David Tawei Lee

Chairman




